CLRC Executive Committee Meeting

February 19, 2008
CLRC Headquarters/Conference Call
3:30 pm
Present: 
Penelope Klein, Sharon Wightman 
By Conference Call: Darby O’Brien and Lois Lemmer 

Excused:
Tom French

Absent:
Mary Tiedemann

Approval of Minutes from December 6, 2007:  
The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Unanimously approved.
Committee Reports:



Finance Committee

Penelope reviewed some questions that had been raised by the Finance Committee, including the check written to WNYLRC to pay for our portion of the Virtual Reference project.  It was recommended that the Check Register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.

The committee had a brief discussion about the financial reports.  It was recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.

Executive Directors Report:
Penelope emphasized that she is taking advantage of every opportunity that helps the Council to raise its visibility, and she has made an extensive effort to create new opportunities for CLRC in the community we serve.  For example, she recently had the opportunity to serve on a Panel at the SU iSchool on creating and sustaining information jobs.  She is trying to create a positive “buzz” for CLRC.  Penelope is also working on the iSchool Accreditation Self-Study committee.  
The report was accepted without any questions.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.  
Old Business:

The CLRC Personnel Manual has been reviewed by a lawyer, and is ready for approval by the Board.   Penelope expressed her gratitude to Cristina Pope and her HR department for helping to resolve the final details.  A complete copy of the manual may be found at the CLRC Trustee wiki.  The committee made the comment that the manual is truly complete!  The committee unanimously agreed that the manual be sent to the Board for approval.
New Business:

Telecommunications.    Penelope explained that Northland has released CLRC from its contract, without financial penalty, after several meetings regarding several matters of customer service.  CLRC then requested bids for a new vendor, and has chosen Verizon.  A FiOS line will be installed.  The CLRC website will be hosted at LunarPages, a company recommended by our web designer. The changes should be complete by mid-March.  

Changing vendors will save CLRC a small amount of money, and will enable the Council to finish the website.
Holiday Schedule.   Penelope requested that full-time CLRC employees be granted December 26 and January 2 as vacation days, and that CLRC be closed for those days.   These days fall on a Friday this year; traditionally the Council has little business on those days.  The committee agreed to the request.  

Executive Director’s Evaluation:

Penelope notified the committee that her annual performance   evaluation is due; she will send out the forms to begin the process.  The committee will meet before the February Board meeting for a few minutes to discuss how to proceed.
The meeting having concluded, a motion to adjourn was approved.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.  

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  

Next meeting:  April 10, 2008 at 3:30 p.m. at CLRC

